CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
JANUARY 4, 2022

5:54 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation given by Greg South, and the pledge of allegiance to the flag given by Mayor
Baker, the minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be
approved as presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the minutes carried unanimously.

The bills totaling $501,744.17 were then presented for consideration for payment. Greg South made
the motion that the bills be approved as presented. David Ivey seconded the motion and the bills were
approved for payment.

The next order of business was Resolution 2021-37 (Opiod Settlement). Greg South made the motion to
approve Resolution 2021-37. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

There were no Visitor comments.

In Council Reports John Lawrence hoped everyone was doing well. He also wanted to tell everyone to
have a Happy New Year!

Richard Williams wanted to thank Chief Johnson and the Police Department for the recent drug bust.

Jubal Feazell wanted to tell everyone Happy New Year! He also wanted to thank the Chief and police
department for the recent drug bust. He also made the motion to close the Civic Center account at
Wells Fargo and transfer monies to Civic Center account at Farmers and Merchants Bank. Greg South
seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. Mr. Feazell also made motion to implement
a new account to put the new monies from the Alabama Gas Tax Fund into. He would like to see this
account be used for future paving projects. Greg South seconded the motion and the motion carried
unanimously.

Caleb Pope had no report.
Greg South wanted to tell everyone to have a Happy New Year!

David lvey wanted to thank the Arts and Entertainment Committee for the Squirrel Drop. He also
wanted to thank the Chief and Police Department for recent drug raid.

Terry Kiser wanted to thank Chief and the Police Department for recent drug bust. He also wanted to
thank all parties involved in the Squirrel Drop.



In the Mayor’s Comments the Mayor wanted to tell everyone Happy New Year! He wanted to tell the
Arts and Entertainment Committee what a great job they did on the First Annual Squirrel Drop. He
wanted to remind everyone about the Polar Plunge at the Aquatic Center on Saturday at 10 am. In
closing he wanted to thank Chief Johnson and the Police Department for their hard work in the recent

drug bust.

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Greg South seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:03 pm.



